
VICTORIAN HOMING ASSOCIATION INC 
 

Minutes of the July Delegates Meeting, held at Notting Hill                                                       

on Monday, 7
th

 July 2014. 

 
The President David Wetering declared the Meeting open at 8.00PM 

 

 

 Roll Call 

                                                                                                Present       Total Delegates 

Bayswater-Nunawading Yes 5 1 

Diamond Valley Yes 13 3 

Greensborough No 8 - 

Heidelberg Yes 8 2 

Ivanhoe No 12 - 

Knox Yes 7 1 

Malvern Yes 17 4 

Metropolitan Yes 12 3 

Mountain Districts Yes 7 1 

Northcote No 5 - 

North East No 6 - 

Notting Hill Yes 6 1 

Oakleigh Yes 7 1 

Pathfinder Yes 15 3 

Plenty Yes 11 2 

South East Yes 9 2 

Springvale  Yes 15 3 

United Yes 17 4 

Waverley-Box Hill Yes 5 1 

Yarra Valley                                                                                 No 4 - 

  189 32 Votes 

 

The Minutes of the June Delegates Meeting were received on the motion of R.Stukel   Seconded:  

A.Spilliopoulos     Carried 

 
Matters Arising 

 

Nil 
 

Minutes Confirmed and Adopted.  Moved: J.Brislin     Seconded:  K.Clark                Carried 

 

 

Correspondence 

 

1.   Cranbourne Centre requesting permission to clock an additional bird at Hillston (1),       

Mt.Hope (1) and Cobar (1). 

2.   Letter of congratulations and thanks to Tim Owen and the Show Committee. 



Matters Arising 

Cranbourne Centre request re clocking an extra pigeon. Moved K. Crawford,  Seconded: 

T.Brudenall   Carried 

 

 

Membership 

Bayswater- Nunawading 1 Old,  Oakleigh 1 Old.  Name Change: Michal Mellerick to Mellerick 

Brothers. 

 

 

Reports  
Ring Registry. Hank Merbis stated he had received 166 reports for June and Owners notified.  

 

Transport 

Water tank repairs complete. John Gallinos has retired. Unable to find Local Transport for the 

northern centres. Andrew Spilliopoulos to supply one of his trucks. His son Sam to do the transport 

and become Assistant Transport Officer 

 

Liberation 

Shepparton (1). Liberation went well. It appears the birds went wide. Lots of inexperienced 

pigeons at this time of the year. 

 

Treasurer 

Up-Front fee nominations due at the 2
nd

 Club Race. It was decided this could be moved forward 

one week. Upfront Fees now due at the 3
rd

 Club Race.  

 
Clock Chairman 

No issues.  

 

General Business 

 
1.   Kevin Clark has generously donated a GPS for each Centre. The Executive Body on behalf of 

the Membership expressed a special vote of thanks to Kevin. 

 

2.   Reminder re VHA Hay Derby. Thirty Bird Limit. Not part of the Up-front Fee. Special Race 

and not part of the VHA Aggregates. Only birds rung with current year issue rings from the 

four major Federations VHA, VPU, WPF and Greater Melbourne. 

 

3.   General discussion re the Ring Registry. A point of note is that any bird to be entered on the 

registry under a members name must be transferred as per the normal procedures regardless of 

what Federation it comes from. 

 

4.  The VHA Membership is 189 paid up flying members plus none flying Life members. 

 

Meeting Closed at 8.50pm  

 

Andrew Demidowski 

Minute Secretary 

Victorian Homing Association Incorporated 


